Dear Mike,
Per your request a speed survey was conducted on Spurwink Ave. and here is the results:
The  survey was conduct on Spurwink Ave. near Purpoodock area.  273 vehicles were clocked and the average speed was 35.1 mph.
Accidents were researched on the stretch of Spurwink Ave. between Rt. 77 (South Portland end) and Wells Rd. for the last 10 years with the following results:
2001    -       2
2002    -       3
2003    -       3  (2 were car / deer)
2004    -       2
2005    -       5  (2 were car / deer)
2006    -       2  (1 was car / deer)
2007    -       3
2008    -       5  (3 were car / deer)
2009    -       3  (1 was car / deer)
2010    -       0
Should you wish to discuss the matter further please feel free to contact me.
Neil
Chief Neil R. Williams
325 Ocean House Road
Cape Elizabeth, Me 04107
Tel: 207-767-3323
Fax: 207-767-0681
